
November 16, 2010

HMS FINANCIAL INC. ET AL CLASS ACTION

TO CLASS MEMBERS:

Further to the Notice to Class that was sent out yesterday, as there seems to be some confusion as 
to what the San Diego Funds are, I am responding to the many many e-mails I've received with 
one response.

The San Diego Funds are a group of just over 300 cheques / bank drafts which were seized back 
in 2004 by the FBI.  A Receiver in San Diego has already returned funds to people listed in the 
Schedule "C" attached.  When we say "Traceable Claims" we mean people who can provide a 
bank draft that matches one of the seized cheques / bank drafts.  Schedule "A" to the Notice is a 
list of people who have already provided me with a bank draft number that matches the list we 
have.  Schedule "B" to the Notice is a list of people, or last names that appear on the list that also 
appear in our list of class members who have not provided a copy of their bank draft.  If your 
name does not appear on one of these lists, it is unlikely that you have a traceable claim, 
HOWEVER, there is a possibility, so if you have any inkling that your money was sent to San 
Diego, please provide me with copies of the cheques / bank drafts used to make your investment, 
and we will compare them to the list of drafts seized to ensure they are not traceable.

Of the 300 plus cheques, there were several that were in the names of Customer Care Specialists 
(CCS's).  The other way that a claim can be traceable is if you can show that the money you paid 
to one of those CCS's was pooled with other investors and then sent to San Diego by your CCS.
This will obviously be a much harder claim to prove, but if you can obtain sufficient evidence 
from your CCS (i.e. their deposit slips, tracking records showing which funds were sent where) 
to meet the test of traceability, then those claims will be considered by the court.

I am well aware that many of you have already provided me with copies of your documentation.
Unfortunately, with over 900 class members, it is not possible for me to go through all of the 
documentation and search to see if bank drafts were provided and if they match one of the drafts 
in the list.  Therefore, after considering the information above, if you feel you may have a 
traceable claim, we are asking that you provide those Bank Drafts to us. ONLY BANK 
DRAFTS can be used to trace your claim, no other documentation is necessary unless 
you believe you can show a traceable claim in the second category.  If you have provided me 
with your only copy, please e-mail me and in that instance I will locate your documents.

If you do not have a traceable claim to the San Diego funds, you are not "out of luck", so to 
speak, in getting funds back.  We have made various settlements which have not been 
disbursed, and we anticipate that not all of the San Diego funds will be traced, and the remainder 
of those funds will be pooled and distributed to the entire class upon conclusion of this matter.

Lynn Sedgwick
Litigation Paralegal
McLennan Ross LLP
600 12220 Stony Plain Road
Edmonton, Alberta T5N 3Y4
Fax: 780-482-9100
Email: lsedgwick@mross.com
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